Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 11.30am on 12th February 2016
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Sue Wagstaff
1. Minutes of meeting on 29th January - approved and signed by JS
2. Matters arising – Action Points for JS and JA to be restated.
3. Bowling Green appeal decision – a discussion was held with Julian German just prior to the start of this meeting and he stated that he thought the MT should submit a rebuttal of the Inspector’s comments. The discussion was continued within the MT and JS reported that he had spoken to Rob Lacey who advised that Cornwall Council had referred the report to a QC. The MT agreed that JA would draft a rebuttal letter incorporating relevant data from the responses to Q2 to explain the reasoning behind the policies and pass to JS for approval. JS will then submit with a copy to Edwina Hannaford. JS will also arrange meetings with Edwina Hannaford and Sarah Newton MP to discuss the implications of the report.
4. AONB Management Plan - response to consultation – it was agreed that JS would ask Geoff Pring to comment on the Statement of Significance for the South Coast Central area contained in the Plan and JA agreed to look at the AONB policies. It was also agreed to submit a statement of support to the Cornwall AONB with the response to the consultation.
5.  Cornwall Local Plan – response to proposed changes – JS suggested he arrange a meeting with James Evans of the Cornwall AONB to discuss the implications of the changes.
6.  NPPF – proposed changes – the responses submitted by both St Just parish council and Cornwall ALC were discussed and it was agreed JS would advise Shirley Penhaligan of the MT’s support for the parish council response.
7. Roseland CLT - JS reported a useful meeting yesterday with Nick Marsden regarding housing need/numbers also attended by David Spreadborough. A general discussion followed regarding possible sites and the possibility of advertising for properties which could be purchased and then let at affordable rent. However it was agreed that another meeting with the Gorran CLT to discuss logistics would be useful.
8. CAMPs – Veryan draft – JS agreed to contact Nick Cahill to establish when his response to the draft could be expected and what should be the next stage of the process. JA voiced the opinion that the Problems and Pressures section needed expanding as this would be the basis of any policies and it was agreed this should be discussed with Caroline Coldwell when she attends the MT meeting on 26th February.
9. Energy brief – the MT discussed the brief prepared by Colin Hastings (CH) and all agreed that they would prefer to establish a team to research the possibilities on the Roseland and that this team should include Richard Cochrane from Gerrans who lectures at Tremough and has expressed an interest in being involved. JA agreed to advise CH.
10.  Communication – it was agreed that at present all communications should come from the MT on behalf of the SG. It was also agreed that at present there was no need to seek additional volunteers until it was established what skills are required. JA agreed to advise CH on both matters.
11.  AOB - None
Meeting closed at 1.15pm



S Wagstaff

Action points –

JS –

1. (Restated) Speak to JG to get his views on adopting a code of conduct and standing orders.
2. Arrange meetings with Edwina Hannaford and Sarah Newton MP regarding the Inspectors report.
3. Ask Geoff Pring to comment on the Statement of Significance for the South Coast Central area contained in the Cornwall AONB Plan
4. Arrange a meeting with James Evans of the Cornwall AONB to discuss the implication of the changes to the Local Plan.
5. Advise Shirley Penhaligan of the MT’s support for the parish council response regarding the NPPF changes.
6. Contact Nick Cahill to establish when his response to the draft could be expected and what should be the next stage of the CAMP process.
JA –
1. (Restated) Review Rob Lacey’s email dated 22/12/15 and his responses to the MT’s queries and report back as to whether further clarification or any action is required. 
2. Draft a rebuttal letter to the Inspector’s report.
3. Advise CH of the MT’s decisions on energy, communication and volunteers.
